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August (INSERT DATE), 2021 (needs to be dated by August 20)



Electronic Submission Portal:  https://www.regulations.gov/

Docket No.  OSHA-2020-0004

Edmund C. Baird, Associate Solicitor of Labor
Occupations Safety and Health
Office of the Solicitor
U.S. Department of Labor



Mr. Baird,

As CEO of (INSERT HOSPITAL NAME), I appreciate the opportunity to comment on the OSHA emergency temporary standard issued on June 21, 2021, on behalf of our hospital. Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, (INSERT HOSPITAL NAME) has worked diligently to protect our employees to the best of our ability in the face of an unknown virus that has challenged supply chains, budgets and human endurance over the last eighteen months.

While our hospital appreciates the intent of the new emergency temporary standard in keeping workers safe, it has raised several concerns we would like to share with you.

The first concern is the timing of the ETS, which, when released, was fifteen months behind the actual start of the pandemic. The requirement that hospitals comply with a 916-page standard within a two-to-four-week timeframe was unreasonable.  (Please share the experience of your hospital in terms of time and resources needed to implement the standard.)

The second is the inflexibility of the ETS. The ETS does not take into consideration the differing impacts of COVID-19 across the country. Our experience at (INSERT HOSPITAL NAME) has been (Please share the experience of your hospital, as far as numbers of COVID-19 patients, staff who have contracted COVID-19 and community spread.  Please explain why a one-size-fits all approach does not work at your facility.)  

The third concern is the burden of requiring paid leave for employees. (Please explain how this would impact your hospital. Do you use sick and vacation leave or PTO? What does it cost to hire contract nurses to cover those shifts? Do you still have PRF funds left to cover these costs? How will this impact your bottom line?)

The fourth concern is that the agency may make the ETS a permanent standard after the six-month effective period. (Please explain how making this ETS permanent would affect your facility in terms of costs, administrative burden, etc.)

On behalf of (INSERT HOSPITAL NAME) I ask for the following changes to the ETS based on the concerns expressed above:
	
1. Delay implementation of the ETS to allow hospitals to comply with the standard.
1. Update the ETS to reflect the differing circumstances around the country, using specific metrics for levels of protection correlating with the level of threat.
1. Update the ETS to avoid duplication of requirements already in required by other agencies like CMS.
1. Update the paid leave language to more evenly spread the burden between the employee and employer, allowing the required use of a portion of an employees PTO for COVID-19 illness.  
1. Do not make this a permanent standard for employers to follow after the six month effective date, but instead make the standard effective only during the COVID-19 public health emergency.

Thank you for your consideration of my comments. If you should have any follow up questions relating to my comments, please contact me. 

Sincerely,

INSERT CEO NAME
INSERT HOSPITAL NAME
INSERT CEO PHONE NUMBER
INSERT CEO E-MAIL ADDRESS
